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Dear Julian,
 
Thank you for your email.
 
I can respond to each of your points in turn.
 

1. The Rule 8 letter clearly provides for a Deadline 8 this evening. Furthermore, the ExA’s Rule 17 letter of 29 July includes provision
for Interested Parties to comment on your Deadline 7 response at Deadline 8; and so we will be making our submission further to
that invitation.

 
2. As in all negotiations, the Heads of Terms are crucial to ensuring that all parties are agreed on the principal terms before getting into

the legal niceties of the full documentation. As has been particularly evidenced over the last few weeks, given that TPL have sought
to re-open or debate elements of the Heads of Terms that were understood to be settled and thought agreed (e.g. the extent of ‘the
Development’ to which the access rights will relate) we are still in the process of finalising those principal terms. The request to see
legal documents before TPL would be willing to agree heads of terms has only come about from your client (rather than yourselves)
earlier this week and does not accord with the discussions (in good faith) up to that date or usual practice. Furthermore, it would
have likely elongated the process rather than shortened it to have debates about the Heads and the legal documents at the same
time. We have always said (and indeed you and I had this very conversation 2-3 weeks ago) that we were developing draft legal
documents in the background alongside the HoTs so that they would be ‘ready to go’ as soon as the Heads of Terms had been
signed, but these had not been asked to be circulated before the HoTs were agreed until earlier this week, when we explained in
response that because the Heads were not agreed we were not practically able to complete the drafts of the legal documents.

 
3. PoTLL absolutely remains open to reaching agreement with TPL in this matter; and I can reassure TPL that PoTLL will continue to

seek to do this once the Examination closes. You will also understand, as set out in our submissions throughout the Examination,
that PoTLL’s primary focus has been and remains to remove the causeway and to protect and maintain the operation of the Port
now and in the future.

 
4. We have heard your submissions throughout that TPL would only remove the causeway if full agreement is reached, yet we are in a

position where matters that were thought to be agreed have since been re-opened.  PoTLL still therefore needs to protect its
position to seek to get the DCO into a position where the causeway can be removed.

 
5. The Heads of Terms approach is being suggested such that it can assist TPL – you have raised in your submissions concerns

about PoTLL having any form of consent to the use of DCO powers, which we have argued and evidenced is well precedented and
does not in any way form a veto. But to give TPL (and the ExA) the reassurance it wants, the suggested approach will ensure that
PoTLL’s controls on the use of your powers align with the good faith discussions that we have had to date. Furthermore, for both the
access easement and the handling agreement, we will be suggesting the creation of statutory obligations for the agreements to be
reached – so not the ‘agreement to agree’ approach you have been critical of.   

 
6. In terms of the approach, I note that you were surprised to read our Deadline 7 submission that PoTLL is intending to submit the

Heads of Terms with a link to the DCO at Deadline 8. This should not have come as a surprise as I said that we were going to take
this approach at the Hearings on 26 July. You did not I recall make any objection to this at the hearing or in your subsequent
summary of hearing submissions.

 
7. We are discussing with RWE the appropriate approach for their land, but as set out in our Deadline 7 submissions the DCO will

need to cater for the scenarios where PoTLL owns the RWE land in the future; and where it does not. We welcome that between us
the three parties have been working together to try and reach an agreed approach that works for all in all circumstances.

 
8. Finally, we note your table of correspondence. We do not wish to get into a tit for tat and it helps neither party to do so as I think it is

a fair reading to say that have both parties have sought to engage, but we do think that the table misses key points and so is rather
misleading, namely:

 
a. it negates to mention the extensive discussions via email that have taken place over the past 9 months as points of principle

have sought to be discussed in between the time periods given;
b. it doesn’t mention the calls and emails that have taken place between clients without lawyer involvement;
c. it does not set the context of the initial discussions (noting also that they were pre-Examination) being that the original

Access Easement was a simple document, and that as our discussions have progressed the issues and process became
more complex; and

d. it particularly does not reflect that as we have reached the ‘crunch’ of the last two weeks, TPL and its team have not
responded promptly on the Heads of Terms and have not made time to have calls to finalise the remaining points; and when
responding by email have raised new points or re-opened old ones.

 
9. As I said above, PoTLL does want to reach full agreement with TPL, but in the context of this DCO Examination it needs to ensure

that it is best able to protect its position, interests and duties and so will be progressing with the approach foreshadowed in my oral
submissions at the 26 July hearing.

 
We are also including this email in our submission today to assist the ExA.
 
Regards,
 
Robbie 
 
 
Robbie Owen 
Partner and Parliamentary Agent 
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